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PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

Minutes of Meeting held on 7th June 2022 
Attendees:
PC, MC, RU, CF, AM, JC, CH 
Apologies:
EV, KW, VF, PD, WD, JK, CM, TM, HM, AN
1. Confirmed Apologies

2. Introductions
The group introduced themselves to new members AM and JC. AM and JC introduced themselves to the group. 
3. Minutes of last meeting held April 2022
All happy with minutes, no further action required.    
4. Patient Engagement Regarding Enhanced Access From October 2022 
CH circulated the results from the patient engagement exercise that was currently held in relation to the changes to enhanced access in general practice.

The aim of this survey was to capture the opinions of Darlington patients regarding the upcoming changes to the General Practice appointments which are offered outside of 'core hours'. In Darlington, core hours are classed as 8:00am - 6:00pm.  

Current services
All GP practices in Darlington provide appointments with GPs, Nurses and Healthcare Assistants outside of 'core hours'. This includes early morning appointments and evenings on weekdays and these appointments are collectively known as 'extended hours'.

Primary Healthcare Darlington, based at Forsyth House (Woodland Road) provides evening and weekend (Saturday and Sunday) appointments with GPs, Nurses and Healthcare Assistants. This service is known as the 'GP Access Service'. 

What is changing?
NHS England is imposing a change to the contracts for 'extended hours' and the 'GP Access Service' which your GP practices do not have a choice about. The new hours for evening and weekend appointments have been set by NHS England as 18:30-20:00 on weekday evenings and 9:00-17:00 on Saturdays. Early morning (before 08:00am) and Sunday appointments are no longer required, but if there is a local need we can negotiate continuing to provide these. 

Next steps
Following on from this patient engagement we will take the insight gained and look at this alongside appointment and health data.

We have until 31st July 2022 to design the new service which will begin on 1st October 2022.

We aim to deliver a service that provides high quality care to those that need it most using all available community resources.
5. Practice Update
Appointment System 
CH informed the group of the current structure of the practice's appointment system, as follows:
· Practice Nurses have a mix of face to face appointments and remote review appointments
· Heathcare Assistants have all face to face appointments

· Nurse Practitioners have appointments available to book online, have a mix of face to face and telephone appointments as well as having protected appointments for them to utilise if needing to review a patient that they have spoken to on the phone

· GPs have appointments available to book online  and also a mix of face to face appointments and telephone appointments. The ratio of face to face and telephone appointments is now 50%.
· Appointments that are bookable online are available more than a month ahead and the GPs also have appointments that re released 7 days in advance. 

· GPs are currently reviewing their ratio of face to face versus telephone appointments with a view to gradually in crease the number of face to face appointments available to patients, however, some patients are happy with a telephone appointment and this also needs to be accommodated. 

Update Re Telephone System
Early termination charges for current telephony contract is £5400, this is being discussed with GP Partners this week.. The potential new telephony provider may also contribute to early termination chanrges in order to get the custom. This will also be explored. 

Plans For New Call Sign/Self Check In System 
GP Partners will be reviewing quotes this week for a new call sign and self-check in system in the main waiting areas
Agreed Weekly Practice Closure From W/C 20th June 2022

CH informed the group that the practice will close every Wednesday from 12noon – 2pm from w/c 20th June 2022. This will allow the team to attend additional training, take part in health and wellbig activities, take part in whole practice team meetings etc. This will be very beneficial for the team. 
Changes To Infection Control Guidance
Updated infection control guidance was issued on 1st June 2022, which relaxes mask wearing, social distancing etc. The practice is reviewing these updated guidelines at the practice meeting on Thursday fo this week. 
PPG Members Required For Service Improvement Board

The aim of the service improvement board is to constructively review current service provision with the aim to consistently improve this. The closing date for expressions of interest from practice team members to join this group is 10th June 2022. Once the board is formed CH explained that it would be great to get some involvement/support from PPG members to progress with agreed projects. The group were happy to do this. 
Link Circulated Re How Does The NHS In England Work 
CH circulated a link to a YouTube video to the group which explained how the NHS in England works. The group found this very useful. 
Resignation/Retirements/Domestic Arrangements
1 x Domestic has recently resigned and 1 x Domestic has recently retired, out of 4 members of the team. The domestic provision for the practice has now been outsourced to Ecoserve. 
Recruitment Update
The practice is currently recruiting the following roles:

- 1/2 x Salaried GP With A View To Partnership
- 1 x Pharmacist

- 1 x NP

- 1 x Operations Manager

Staff Health & Health Wellbeing 
CH informed the group that the practice are now working towards the Continuing Excellence Better Health At Work Award. Priorities are as follows (from results of staff health and wellbeing survey):
- Sleep Campaigns

- Work-Life Balance Campaigns

- Stress/MH Campaigns

- Healthy Eating Campaigns

- Physical Activity Campaigns

- Womens Health Campaigns

6. Community Council Meeting Update
Np update provided. 
7. Future PPG Meeting Dates
Next meeting scheduled for 2nd August 2022 at 6pm.
8. A.O.B. 

AM suggested carrying out a recruitment in the future to recruit more members this group. 
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